
Notice to Gas Supply Hub Exchange Members of amendments to the Gas Supply Hub 

Exchange Fees - Spread Trade Fees methodology 

 
This Notice advises all Gas Supply Hub Exchange members and other interested 

stakeholders that AEMO has completed its consultation on amendments to the Gas Supply 

Hub Exchange Fees – Amendment to Spread Trade Fees methodology (GSH IIR 014).  

AEMO proposed changes to the Gas Supply Hub Spread Trade Fees methodology such that 

the Variable Transaction Fee in relation to the matching of orders in a Spread Product is 

payable on only 1 leg of each Moomba, Wallumbilla or South East Queensland transaction. 

Currently, the Variable Transaction Fee is payable on both legs of a spread trade. 

Taking into account the assessment provided in the Impact and Implementation Report (IIR), 

AEMO has decided to implement the proposed amendment, effective from 1 November 

2018.  

AEMO received one submission from stakeholders in response to the proposed 

amendments to the Exchange Fees as outlined in the IIR. A summary of the comments is 

shown in Attachment A. 

The changes will be incorporated in version 5.0 of the Gas Supply Hub Exchange Fees by 

including the amendments outlined in Attachment B. As required by the Gas Supply Hub 

Exchange Agreement clause 3.3(d) (iv), AEMO informs Participants that version 5.0 of the 

Gas Supply Hub Exchange Fees will be effective from 1 November 2018. 

 

Notice Date: 16 October 2018 

 

 



Attachment A: Summary of stakeholder comments on Gas Supply Hub Exchange Agreement Consultation IIR 014 

Organisation Summary of comment AEMO’s Response 

ERM Supportive of the proposed change. Noted, the proposed amendments will be made.   



 

 

 


